
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Month of  January 
 

30th January 2019 

Grade 1-6 at school 

31st January 2019 

Foundation Girls  

8:50 am-1 pm 

Month of  February 

1st February 2019 

Foundation Boys 

8:50 am-1 pm 

4th February 2019 

Foundation Boys & Girls 

8:50 am-1 pm 

5th February 2019 

Foundation Boys & Girls 

8:50 am—3:15 pm 

Wednesday, 6th February 

NO FOUNDATION       
STUDENTS 

Issue 01 

30th January 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

 

 

Welcome to 2019. 

Thank-you to Mrs Di Fernand and Mr Luke Abdallah for their 
work and commitment to CPS during term 3 and 4 of 2018 in 
their role as Acting Principal. 

During that time the school undertook some continued work 
and some new developments. The development of the art 
work around the school has brought color into the school 
grounds. This program was coordinated by our Art teacher, 
Mrs Justine Carlin and supported by one of our parents. 
Thank you to Nichelle Davis, who volunteered her time to  
work with our students and facilitated the art work on our 
raised garden beds which are popping up around the school.  

Welcome to our new staff –  

Miss Shondale Ferdinands is joining the senior team and 
teaching SD.   

Mrs Mellissa Ueseli is joining the Foundation team and will be 
teaching FC.  

Mrs Jodie Paul-Marchese is working 3 days a week to release 
staff accessing professional learning  throughout the year. 

Mr Lachlan Clydesdale has joined the CPS staff as the Well 
Being coordinator.  

Quote of the Week 
 

‘A new year—a new beginning’ 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal  

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS CONTINUED  

I would like to thank Mrs Lisa Bloomfield for the work she has done in this role during 
the past 2 years. Lisa will be continuing to support our students in a new role this year – 
Reading support. 

Thanks to the hard work of Mrs Fernand over the past 12 months, the  addition of a new 
portable building near the music room will be used to further develop two of our         
intervention programs – Pride Place (wellbeing) and Language Support.  

Pride Place will allow easy access for students at recess and lunch time as well as    
providing a dedicated space for wellbeing programs. This program will be supported by 
our newly appointed chaplain - Isaiah Raju. Mr Clydesdale spent time today meeting all 
the students and providing a brief overview to students of how they will be able to use 
Pride Place this year.  

The Language support program has been established to support our increased              
enrolments of students who are learning English as a second language (ESL). This        
program operated in 2018 and will continue to be developed & delivered by 
Ms. Louise Whittle in 2019. 

Students have commenced the year very settled with their new teachers.  

We are looking forward to a successful year in 2019. 

Leadership Mrs Van 

Deursen 

(Principal)  

Mrs Fernand 

(Assistant     

Principal)  

Mr Clydesdale  

(Wellbeing      

Co-Ord) 

   

Admin Gail Yates 

(Business Mgr) 

Karyn Dickens 

(Office Mgr) 

Jo Horvath 

(Administration) 

   

Foundation  FA 

Miss Prossor  

FB 

Miss Baker 

FC 

Mrs Ueseli 

  Education 

Support 

Junior JA 

Mrs  Lindberg 

JB 

Miss Madden 

JC 

Mr Zubcic 

 

JD 

Mrs Carpenter 

JE 

Mrs Derix 

Education 

Support 

Mr Fernand 

Middles MA 

Mrs Hare 

MB 

Miss Collier 

MC 

Mrs Houlder 

MD 

Mrs Hance 

 Education 

Support 

Senior SA 

Miss Dell 

SB 

Mr Baker 

SC 

Miss Field 

SD 

Miss Ferdinands 

 Education 

Support 

Specialist  ICT 

Mr Baliey 

Art 

Mrs Carlin 

PE 

Miss Gramc 

Music 

Mrs Shelley 

  

Support ESL 

Ms Whittle 

Reading 

Mrs Bloomfield  

Chaplain 

Isaiah  Raju 

   



Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

From the Office    

 

 Payments and notices are to be given to class teacher first thing in the   

morning.  All payments are then sent to the office together. 

 Only EFTPOS payments will be taken at the office. 

 Students who are late to school are to be signed in by parents. 

 If your child is late and not signed in by a parent or is absent without          

notification, you will receive a text message to advise you. You can reply to 

our text message with reason for absence. 

 Late payments for excursions, camps, incursions will not be accepted under 

any circumstances.  

 School Banking Day is Thursday—bank books are to be given to the teacher 

first thing Thursday morning. 

 Students must be in school uniform with appropriate footwear. 

 If your child bumps their head at school, we will send a courtesy text         

message.  You do not have to respond to this message it is just so you are 

aware.  We will ring you if there is a significant injury and you are required to 

pick your child up. 

 School finishes at 3:15 pm, please ensure you have organised alternate      

arrangements if you cannot pick up your children up at 3:15 pm.  After 

School Care information is in Newsletter. 

 Front door of school is only to be used if you have business at the Office. 

HAPPY     
BIRTHDAY TO 

OUR JANUARY & 
FEBRUARY 

BABIES! 

 

Stevie M 

Jordan J 

Ava H 

Tristan H 

Alan B 

Sam A 

Amelie M 

Vena N 

Ineth L 

Bailee B 

    
 

 
 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

Community News  

Hi and welcome to 2019! 

We are looking forward to a great year together, with lots of exciting events already planned.  

Life Education will take place this term, as will school photos.  

Our camping program will operate 2 camps this year—1 for Middle students and 1 for Senior 

students. New locations, new learning opportunities—so we hope lots of you take the         

opportunity to attend camp this year!  You will receive information later  in the year regarding 

camps. 

Our swimming program will take place in term 4 again. 

There have been a few changes over the holidays—new staff, some staff have changed 

learning spaces, and the Junior and Middle learning spaces have had some partition walls 

built. The walls will help to define spaces, and allow teachers to team teach in pairs, when     

required. 



 



 


